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MISSION STATEMENT

Catholic Daughters of the Americas strives to embrace the principle of faith
working through love in the promotion of justice, equality and the

advancement of human rights and human dignity for all.

Catholic Daughters of the Americas
Pennsylvania State Court Newsletter
“Here I am Lord! I Come to do Your Will!”

Margaret Novak, PA State Regent
www.cdapa.com

Thank you all for the support and encouragement that you have shown 
to me since 2000 when I was first elected to the Pennsylvania State 
Board. I hope that I fulfill your expectations as State Regent.

It has been a busy time since our State Convention in May. My 
husband thought that I had a phone growing out of my ear, so he bought 
me a headset, so I could accomplish other tasks while trying to find 
District Deputies for our Courts. District Deputies (DD) are important 
supervisors in our state since we are so large. Expect a phone call from 
your DD every four to six weeks. If we make the relationship between 

the DD and Regent stronger, we will make our Courts stronger. Fortunately, many wonderful 
members have agreed to supervise our Courts for the next two years. Become friends with 
your DD. She is there to help your Court walk on the “CDA path.”

As you can see, your State Newsletter came to you via email. We will be taking a survey 
in January to see if this works for you. Courts that have no officers with email, will still 
receive the State Newsletter by regular mail. If you have not been receiving emails from 
me, either I have an incorrect address or no address at all for you. Please notify me if you 
have recently obtained an email address. Thank you.

I have spoken to many Regents and members across the state since June. Most Courts are 
suffering from the same issues. Strong Membership Drives are needed to keep our Courts 
alive and active. Please, don’t wait until your Court is down to 15 members (average age 
85) to try to build your membership. If you need help, contact the Diocesan Membership 
Chairman (if you are lucky enough to have one) or the State Membership Chairman, Janet 
Oesterling (contact information is on page seven) for their assistance. We are seeing younger 
(40-60) women joining our CDA Courts. Now is the time to pray to our Blessed Mother for 
her help in recruiting new members.

I encourage you to forward this newsletter, to all your members and chaplains, who have 
email.

Please contact me or any of the State Officers if you have a question or need help. We 
are here to serve you. My prayer is that we will enjoy life, love one another, and live in 

“Unity and Charity”.
May Mary’s smile warm your heart,

Margaret Novak, State Regent

http://www.cdapa.com
http://www.cdapa.com


From the Office of 
Rev. D. Timothy Grimme, 
State Clergy Consultant

Congratulations to our new State 
Officers! 

State Regent, Margaret Novak, asked 
me to be State Clergy Consultant and 
then assigned me the task of writing 
an article for the State Newsletter. So 
let me introduce myself. I am Fr. D. 
Timothy Grimme, pastor of St. Therese 
of the Child Jesus Parish in Altoona, 
Pennsylvania. I am not new to the 
Catholic Daughters of the Americas. I 
have been associated with Courts in the 
Altoona-Johnstown Diocese notably: 
Court St. Veronica in Renovo; Court 
Rev. Patrick McArdle in Bellefonte; 
and, presently Court Prince Gallitzin 
in Altoona.

My earlier associations were with 
long established Courts. My tasks as 
their chaplain was to encourage on-
going membership development and 
stir enthusiasm for Court programs 
and projects. Now I am chaplain of a 
newly formed Court which celebrated 
its second anniversary in August.

To my former tasks of membership 
development and enthusiasm for 
programs and projects, I add the task 
of helping the membership realize that 
they are part of a larger organization of 
woman based on Unity and Charity. As 
State Clergy Consultant, I am hoping 
that this will be easier. 

Another difference, both former 
chaplaincies were to Courts that 
consisted mostly of members of a single 
parish. Thus the Court was visible to 
the parish and fed the vitality of the 
parish. My present chaplaincy is to 
a Court that draws membership from 
many parishes. This adds new dynamics 
to both attracting membership and to 
the type of programs and projects that 
reach across parish lines.

As State Clergy Consultant, I 
encourage Court Chaplains to be 
active in their Courts — encouraging, 

complimenting, and promoting the 
activity of these Catholic women. 
As spiritual directors of their Courts, 
I ask that you remind them of their 
Christian values that they are to live 
and reflect and of adherence to Church 
directives and practices. I encourage 
every Court to support and encourage 
their chaplains, as I know they already 
do.

This past August we celebrated the 
Feast of the Assumption of Mary. Mary 
is honored by God for her cooperation 
with God’s plan in the Incarnation, 
bringing Christ into the world. Catholic 
Daughters, like Mary, cooperate in the 
plan of God and are to bring Christ into 
our world through acts of Unity and 
Charity. May God bring our efforts 
to completion according to His divine 
will. 

Life is short,

Break the rules, 

Forgive quickly,

Love truly, 

Laugh uncontrollably... 

Never regret anything 

that made you smile! 

Newsletter Schedule/Info

Quarterly Publications
Fall: September / November
Winter: December / February
Spring: March / May
Summer: June / August

Submission Deadline
Fall: August 1
Winter: November 1
Spring: February 1
Summer: May 1

Category II / Division I
125 copies distributed

via email whenever possible.

The Editor/Publisher has been granted 
a nonexclusive, nontransferable license 

to use all of the images herein.
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Peppered Quotes: God is like ...

Submitted by: Theresa DeAngelis, 
Court Prince Gallitzin #2625. 

A fifth grade teacher in a Christian 
school asked her class to look at TV 
commercials and see if they could use 
them in 20 ways to communicate ideas 
about God.  Some of their responses 
are quoted throughout this Newsletter. 
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Come One ... Come All to the

2013 State Convention!

Your State Board is happy to announce that our 50th Bienniel 
State Convention will be held at the Penn Stater Conference 
Center in State College (the home of Penn State University) 
from April 26 through April 30, 2013. Come and you might 
even get a chance to taste the famous Penn State Creamery ice 
cream. Penn State has been teaching how to make ice cream 
since 1892! Start your fund raisers now, so you can send even 
more members to this Convention. We were happy to see 
that all eight dioceses were represented at the 49th Bienniel 
Convention this year. Let’s make this happen again in 2013!! 
More information will follow as 2013 approaches.

Educate Your Members at the

2012 State Workshop

Court Officers and all members are invited to the 2012 State Workshop. Expect some changes; look forward to 
different sessions; and, even a few games, which we learned at the State Officers Conference in July, at Our Lady 
of the Snows, Belleville, Illinois. 
	 When: September 15 and 16, 2012. 
	 Where: The Penn Stater Conference Center, State College. 
	 Why: To inform and educate our members about CDA.
	 What: Enjoy two days full of challenging sessions; innovative ideas; and, fun and fellowship.

Local Court 90th Anniversaries in 2011

Court St Victoria #646, Houtzdale
32 Charter Members, Erie Diocese

Court Our Lady #647, Johnstown
124 Charter Members, Altoona-Johnstown Diocese

Court Bellevue #655, Pittsburgh
148 Charter Members, Pittsburgh Diocese

Court DeLaRoque #657, Sheffield
20 Charter Members, Erie Diocese

Court Allegheny #664, Pittsburgh
32 Charter Members, Pittsburgh Diocese

Court Charleroi #669, Charleroi
54 Charter Members, Pittsburgh Diocese

Court Ebensburg #680, Ebensburg
45 Charter Members, Altoona-Johnstown Diocese

God is like ... 
	 Hallmark cards.
	 He cares enough to send
		  His very best.

No t e t o Re g e n ts

Imp  o rta n t i n f o r m ati  o n t o s h a r e w it  h

m e m b e r s o f  y o u r c o u rt,  is   s e t  i n sid   e a d o tt  e d b o r d e r.
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54th Biennial

National Convention

When doing your planning for 2012, 
please mark your calendars for the 
54th Biennial National Convention in 
Omaha, Nebraska, July 18 – 22, 2012!

There was a large representation of 
Pennsylvania Catholic Daughters at the 
National Convention in Buffalo, New 
York in 2010. It would be wonderful to 
see many of you attend the Convention 
in Omaha as well. Please put it in your 
calendar. Come and see the goodness 
of the Lord through Unity and Charity.

National CDA Sunday

National CDA Sunday will be 
observed on Sunday, October 16, 2011. 
The theme for this year is “With God 
All Things are Possible” (Matthew 
19:26,) as we continue to pray for 
justice and peace, for all God’s people. 

Prayer for

Prisoners (MIA/POW)
Recognized on

Friday, September 16, 2011

Almighty Father who suffers in the 
affliction of your children, we call upon 
You now from the depths of our anxiety 
and great concern for our countrymen 
and loved ones, who have fallen into the 
hands of the Nations foes, in the face of 
the evils that these brave men endure 
and before the grim burdens they are 
forced to bear. Give them courage and 
hope and a never failing confidence in 
You. But most of all, O God, we ask 
that the day will soon come when we 
can all celebrate their release and safe 
return to their homes and kindred. Give 
to all of us who wait and hope in the 
face of every disappointment, the will 
to persevere in the cause of peace and 
the wisdom to conquer hate with love, 
and every doubt with a renewed faith 
in You. Amen.

State Membership

It is with great pleasure that I have 
this opportunity to serve the Catholic 
Daughters of the Americas as your 
State Membership Chairman.

My name is Janet Oesterling and 
the State Membership Team is: Susan 
Sharer, Shirley Hall, Pat Gilda, 
Christine Surovec, and Lorraine Fello.

Over the next two years our team 
hopes to retain all courts; gain new 
members; and, start several new Courts 
in Pennsylvania. We must Rebound, 
Retain, and Regain our number of 
members. There is no doubt in my mind 
that we can accomplish this endeavor. 

With your help, as members of the 
largest Catholic Women’s organization 
in the world, I know we will make it 
happen. 

If your Court is in need of help please 
contact your District Deputy, so that 
she can help you with a Membership 
Drive in your parish. Your Diocesan 
Membership Team is there for you also. 

It is recommended that you do at least 
one Membership Drive each year, so 
that you can maintain you membership 
numbers.

The Golden Rule is the three R’s:

•	 Recruit - New Members

•	 Retain - Current Members

•	 Regain - Former Members

How to be Successful
Follow the instructions in the packet 

you received at the State Convention, on 
how to have a successful Membership 
Drive. If you did not receive your 
packet, please contact me at 814-355-
7730. I will be happy to send it to you. 

Have at least three members on your 
Local Court Membership Team.

Ask permission from your Priest to 
give a two-minute talk after all Masses.

Set a date for your Membership 
Drive, making sure that it is ok with 
your Priest. Place announcements in 
the bulletin.

Expand your Court. Volunteer to 
be a Mother Court, by contacting 
other parishes in your area, to start 
a Court in their parish. If your Court 
is interested in being a Mother 
Court, please contact your Diocesan 
Membership Team for help. You may 
also contact me via email at oest43@
verizon.net, or call 814-355-7730. 

God is like ...
Allstate .

You're in good hands
with Him.

State Membership Challenge
Each member writes down the 

names of three Catholic Women 
acquaintances. Send each a brief note, 
saying “We would love to have you 
join with us as a Catholic Daughter. 
Catholic Daughters has helped me 
greatly: spiritually, educationally, and 
charitably. Our next meeting is: give 
them the full date for the next meeting. 
Please call me at: give your phone 
number for a ride. Your Friend, sign 
your full name. 

I’m looking forward to hearing 
all about your Courts successful 
Membership Drives.

With our Lady’s Blessings,
Janet Oesterling

State Membership Chair

Tea Time!

A Tea, welcoming and introducing 
Bishop Mark Bartchak of the Altoona-
Johnstown Diocese, was held on 
Saturday, August 20, 2011.  Check 
out our Photo Gallery of the event at:

www.cdapa.com 4



Youth/JCDA/Campus Court

I would like to thank Margaret for 
appointing me Youth/JCDA/Campus 
Court Chairman. Prior to 1987, JCDA 
had a very real presence here in our 
State. JCDA is not new to me; I have 
gone through the program and received 
my Marion Medal. In 1969, I was 
elected Outstanding Junior for my 
Court and was named State Outstanding 
Junior the same year. Just like in the 
Senior Court, they were very active 
with church, service, and community. 
Any Catholic girl between six and 18 
years of age may join JCDA.

Anyone who would like to start a 
JCDA must have the approval and 
support of a Senior CDA Court. All 
leaders who will be working with the 
girls must take the class on Protecting 
God’s Children and have a criminal 
background check. If you are interested 
in having a JCDA or want to know what 
it entails, please contact me.

Also, anyone who has a college age 
daughter or grandchildren, could see 
if they might be interested in starting 
a CDA Campus Court at their school.

May the Child Jesus and His Sacred 
Heart help us to grow in this area again 
and watch over us.

Looking forward to hearing from you 
and to have a State Court of JCDA here 
again in Pennsylvania soon.

Peggy Guckin
First Vice State Regent

State Chairman
JCDA / Youth - Campus Courts 

A Message from the State Secretary

Summer, a time of relaxation and “kicking back,” is also a fine time to reflect 
on where we are and what we need to do, to make our local Court a successful 
Court, for the coming year. You have probably had or are having your planning 
and budget meetings and are looking forward to that first meeting of the fall. 

Many of you have already paid your dues for the first billing period and have 
also made some fine donations to our projects and charities. If you haven’t 
paid your dues, I encourage you to do so soon; remember you do not have to 
take a vote on making this payment. 

Just a reminder, you receive a bill in early spring and late fall. Make a note 
on your Court calendar when they are due. If one of your officers is away for a 
period of time, this bill can be taken care of before she goes or by someone else.

I have been Secretary for just a short time, but I have already spoken to 
some of our Regents and am looking forward to talking or seeing many of 
you during the next two years. Please, be in touch with me if you have any 
questions or if I can help you in any way.

Remember: Two Signatures on All Checks

Shirley Hall, State Secretary

Education Contest Winners — Congratulations

Kudos, Best Wishes, Good Job

Pennsylvania contestants won three awards at the National level of our Education Contests:
•	 Court Queen of Peace #1023, Lancaster, had a First Place winner in Music, Division III.
•	 Court Queen of Peace #1023, Lancaster, had Honorable Mention in Photography, Division III.
•	 Court Doyle #932, Coudersport, won Second Place in Art, Division I.
We are very proud of all of the contestants, who submitted an entry to the contests. We hope more 

Courts will give students in their community, the opportunity to participate in this wonderful experience.
Twenty six states had entries submitted for the contests.

A Message from the State Treasurer 

It is an honor and a pleasure for me to represent all the Pennsylvania Catholic 
Daughters of the Americas as your new State Treasurer. Thank you all for your 
abundant kindnesses and overwhelming support at the recent State Convention 
in Seven Springs. It was truly inspirational for me to meet and speak with so 
many of you.

Please remember when making contributions or payments to the state, to write 
checks payable either to: “Catholic Daughters of the Americas” or “CDA,” and 
follow directions about whom to mail them to. Just as in your local Courts, 
the incoming monies go to the Financial Secretary, who then gives them to 
the Treasurer; monies for the state go to the State Secretary first and then to 
the State Treasurer. For special events, like the Convention, refer to the event 
mailing instructions. If ever you are unsure, please don’t hesitate to check with 
your District Deputy or me.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve all the Catholic Daughters 
in Pennsylvania. I will do this job to the best of my ability, with the help of 
God, and all your prayers.

God bless you always in all ways!
PA State Treasurer Margaret T. Giordano
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From the Desk of the

Second Vice State Regent

Publicity

My Dear Fellow Catholic Daughters,
I wish to express my gratitude to 

each of you for electing me as your 
Second Vice State Regent. It was a 
pleasure to see you at the 49th Biennial 
Pennsylvania State Convention and I 
promise to work hard for you. 

The other State officers and I have 
recently returned from the National 
State Officers workshop, which was 
held in Belleville, Illinois. It was great 
to see other Second Vice State Regents 
and share ideas. Team building and 
communication skills were honed, 
with the exceptional leadership of the 
National officers.

I have been assigned the task of 
Publicity by our worthy State Regent, 
Margaret Novak. Therefore, please let 
me know of your Court activities and 
projects, by sending a note detailing 
the event and who is pictured in a 
photo, if one is sent. I will do my 
best to have these published in: local 
newspapers; the Share Magazine; and, 
the Pennsylvania State Newsletter, 
published quarterly. In a future edition, 
I will instruct how to properly submit 
an article for publication in newspapers. 

I look forward to seeing many of you 
at upcoming Diocesan Meetings and 
District Deputy Workshops.

Fraternally,
Peg Rafferty

PA Second Vice State Regent

God is like ...

Bayer asprin .

He works miracles.

Information Technology

the who, what, when, where, 
the ... fun!

Submitted by: Pattie Fromknecht, 
Court Prince Gallitzin #2625

Website State Chair and
Newsletter Editor/Publisher

Today nearly everyone is connected to 
the Internet. It's a way to communicate 
with one-another; to learn something 
new; or, to investigate. Information 
Technology (ie: the Internet) gives us 
all this and more, much more.

Our whole-hearted thanks goes 
out to Walter Mankowski, the past 
Webmaster, for his dedication and 
generosity — support and promotion, 
to Catholic Daughters of the Americas. 
Kudos to you Walter, for a job well-
done! Thank you!

In early September, our Website was 
redesigned and also has a new address: 
www.cdapa.com. If you're looking for 
something and it isn't provided, let us 
know; we'll do our best to make that 
information available to you and the 
world, via the Catholic Daughters of 
the Americas — Pennsylvania State 
Website.

Regents are invited to share what 
is happening in their local Courts 
or topics they find interesting, for 
promotion within our State Website 
and/or Newsletter, articles and pictures 
alike. It's best to send both, articles 
and pictures, electronically as attached 
documents (not embedded,) via email. 
If you don't have access to email, see 
if another member in your Court does 
and will email it for you; land mail 
is accepted as well. Articles should 
include the title; the name of the author; 
and, their Court name and number. 
Any pictures you send should be in 
their original digital format and we will 
size them for use online or in the State 
Newsletter. When sending pictures, 
you must include the following: the 
date and location/event/purpose; Court 

name and number; and, in order from 
front to back, left to right, all the names 
of those in the picture — including any 
titles such as: Jane Smith, Regent or 
Mary Brown, Treasurer.

If you would like us to publish 
your Court’s Newsletter on our State 
Website, please send Margaret Novak, 
State Regent, your Newsletter “file” 
(the program you created the Newsletter 
in) by email. It will be converted to an 
Adobe pdf file, for everyone to view. 
Newsletters submitted as hardcopy, are 
appreciated, but will not be published 
on the PA State Website; they must be 
submitted, via email, as an attached file.

All Website and Newsletter 
submissions should be sent to our State 
Regent, Margaret Novak, by email: 
	 cda@frontiernet.net

With the Subject Line either:
CDA PA Newsletter Submission or

CDA PA Website Submission
By Land Mail: 
	 Margaret Novak, State Regent
	 1187 Oak Grove Road
	 Breezewood, PA 15533	

Naming Contest!

We would like to “name” our Website 
and our Newsletter. It should be short; 
a slogan/catch-phrase, like:

Website – Hail, Mary
Newsletter – Read All About It! 

We may find we would like to use 
the same slogan/catch-phrase for both.

Catholic Daughters should submit 
their entries to their Regent. Court 
Regents can then submit their entries, 
one or more, by November 1, 2011, to 
Pattie Fromknecht, by email:

	 editor@cdapa.com
With the Subject Line:

CDA PA Naming Contest
Land Mail:

	 Pattie Fromknecht,
	 Website State Chair and 	

	 Newsletter Editor/Publisher 
	 203 31st Street
	 Altoona, PA 16602 6

http://www.cdapa.com
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God is like ...

Scotch tape.

You can't see Him,

but you know

He's there .

Education	
E. Jane McKenna
37 Thornyapple Lane
Levittown, PA 19054
215-943-8375 (cell 267-229-2534)
jane.mckenna2@verizon.net

Leadership	
Dolores V. Croyle
2148 Shady Lane
Kittanning, PA 16201
724-548-2815
scocro@comcast.net

Legislation
Rosemary Biskup
14 Riverview Avenue
P.O. Box 37
Crucible, PA 15325
724-592-6977

National Projects
Jeanette Kitch
15197 Ridge Road
Meadville, PA 16335
814-724-3148
raj123@windstream.net

Quality of Life
Mary Catherine Wydra
126 S. Locust Street
Mt. Caramel, PA 17851
570-339-4795
wydfm@verizon.net

Spiritual Enchancement
Mary Anne Galonski
315 Oak Drive
Kittanning, PA 16201
724-545-2175
mgalonski@live.com

Youth/JCDA
Peggy Guckin
203 Harmony Court
Bensalem, PA 19020
215-638-9217 (cell 215-570-3474)
mmg721@aol.com

Pennsylvania State Chairmen 2011 - 2013
Circle of Love

Cantor
Johanna Leonard
1171 Admiral Street
Pittsburgh, PA 15212
412-231-0931
johanna@burkeandmichael.com

Membership/Extension
Janet Oesterling
270 Mt Hollow Farm Lane
Howard, PA 16841
814-355-7730
oest43@verizon.net

Newsletter
Sarah Mastrull
19 Shadetree Lane
Levittown, PA 19055
215-547-6504
seimonkee@aol.com

Organist
Rosemarie Faller
243 Jacks Run Road
Pittsubrgh, PA 15214
412-931-4328
rosemarief@verizon.net

Parliamentarian
Patricia Gildea
1200 N. Juniata Street
Hollidaysburg, PA 16648
814-695-2965
pagildea@verizon.net

Pro Life Projects

Advertising
Margaret Nitolo
411 W. Centre Street
Shenandoah, PA 17976
570-462-1973
witty11973@verizon.net

Pro Life Projects 
Haiti Birthing Center
Phyllis Galio
468 Blanchard Street
Bellefonte, PA 16823
814-355-1005
pegalio@yahoo.com

Pro Life Projects 
Mustard Seed		
Mary Grunthaner
1654 Hawthorn Drive
State College, PA 16801
814-238-6679
mgrunthaner@hotmail.com

Public Relations
Peg Rafferty
745 Illini Drive
Monroeville, PA 15146
724-327-5450
peggy.rafferty@hanson.biz

Website
Pattie Fromknecht
203 31st Street
Altoona, PA 16602
814-949-9130
web@cdapa.com

State



God is like ... General Electric. He 
brings good things to life . 8

Tombola Winners 2011 State Convention

 Seven Springs, Pennsylvania

Description Donated by Winner Picked Up by

Wine basket Ct Our Lady of Seven Dolors #2645 Mercedes Rafferty Self
CDA Bear Ct Easton #358 Christina Bell Self
Lottery Tree Ct Annunciation #260 R. Koronkiewicz Self
Pasta Dishes Ct Isabella #959 Josephine Valenti Sr. Mary Ann
Lenox dish with Candle Letty Calvetti 2nd Vice National Regent Peg Paulson Self
Purple Hamper Ct Erie #515 Mary Procious D. Croyle
Kitchen Basket Ct Columbia #2 Audrey Albaugh Self
A-Z Design Tray Ct Price #849 Mary Corbett Self
Holy Water Font Ct Our Lady of Victory #588 Lydia Phillip Self
Flowers with Money Ct Brownsville #1141 Dolly Glowacki Self
Pillar Candle with Holder Ct Greene County #1923 Nancy Pendred Self
Cooking Basket with $50 A-J Diocesan Committee Judy Wood M. Novak
Wicker Basket Backpack Ct Westinghouse #759 Josephine Valenti Sr. Mary Ann
Picnic Basket Ct Annunciation #175 Janet Oesterling Self
Wine basket Ct St Rita #523 Janet Oesterling Self
Beauty Basket Ct Mystical Rose #2628 Margaret Nitolo Self
Two Lenox Vases Ct St Ephrem #2230 Mercedes Rafferty Self
Cross stitched Angel Ct St Rene #1868 Annette Freeberg S. Tiesi
Kitchen Basket Allentown Diocesan Committee Rita Smith-Wade-El Self
Food and Money Basket Ct St Matthew/Mayfair #1868 Cecilia Solties Self
Travel Purse Ct Annunciation #175 Mary Corbett Self
Kitchen Basket Ct Victoria #646 Cindy Milz Self
Avon Basket Ct Our Lady #647 Audrey Albaugh Self
Tea Pots with Bentley Teas Ct Annunciation #175 Mary Ann Galonski Self
Garden Basket Ct Patricia #998 Dolores Croyle Self
Food Basket (Treats) Ct Victoria #646 Carmela Weber J. Leonard
Kitchen Bowl Ct Doyle #932 Mary Ann Galonski Self
Herb Garden/Books/Tools Ct Dolores #1675 Mary Corbett Self
Spa Set Ct Bellevue #655 Veronica Keplar Self
Pieta Ct St Francis #1726 Edna Neely Self
Food/Vase/Beauty Products Ct Conception #35 Mary Procious D.Croyle
Bless This Home Angel Ct St Veronica #111 Lorraine Gribben M. Voystock
Lottery Basket $50 total Ct Lambing #314 June Weaver Self
Applebees $25 Gift Card Pittsburgh Diocese Past Regents Chris Miller J. Weaver
$25 Cash Ct St Dominic #2222 Susan Sharer Self
Handmade Prayer Shawl Ct Holy Trinity #1336 Mickey Beiswanger Self
$50 Gift Cards Barnes & 
Noble and Olive Garden Ct Prince Gallitzin #2625 Sr. Karen Duddy Self

Lottery Tree $100 Total Ct Our Lady of the Alleghenies #1755 Kathleen Byron D. Aenen
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Tombola Winners 2011 State Convention Continued

Seven Springs, Pennsylvania

Description Donated by Winner Picked Up by

State Lottery Calendar Ct Joan of Arc #716 Mary Corbett Self
Games Ct St Frances de Sales #2617 Corinne Howe Sr. Mary Ann
Wine and Candy Basket Ct Ebensburg #680 Alice Abbott Self
Penn State Throw Ct Blessed Madonna #2521 Pat Godla D. Aenen
Garden Basket Ct Monessen #776 Darlene Davis M. Galonski
$25 Visa Gift Card Julia Dolan, National Director Pam McKeel Self
“Beary” Basket Ct Ryan #911 Mary Ann Kennis J. Oesterling
Covered Bridge Water Color Ct Our Lady of the Alleghenies #1755 Annette Freeberg S. Tiesi
Blessed Mother Statue State Officers Judy Wood M.Novak
Lancaster County Goodies Ct Queen of Peace #1023 Phyllis Galio I. DeGraff
Lottery Tickets $25 Total Ct Rev Patrick McArdle #448 Margaret Mucapher Self
Money Tree $50 Total Ct St Theresa #562 Susan Sharer Self
Homemade Angel Tapestry Ct St Theresa #562 Dolores Croyle Self
Heritage House Ct St Bernard #339 Barb Kozar Self
Tea Time Ct Allegheny #664 Josephine Valenti Sr. Mary Ann

Total made from Tombola Tickets $1,713

Pictured Left to Right: Margaret Giordano, State Treasurer; Shirley Hall, State Secretary; 
Peggy Guckin, First Vice State Regent; Letty Calvetti, Second Vice National Regent; Father 
Ron Osinski; Margaret Novak, State Regent; and, Peg Rafferty, Second Vice State Regent 



Items to Purchase

We had an enthusiastic response to items we sold at the 2011 State Convention, so we are making the following items 
available to your Court members. Postage will be added to your bill, when your order is shipped.

Item Image Cost

Pens
Catholic Daughters of the Americas – 1911-2011 $1.25

Magnets
5 ½"  – Celebrating our 100 Years.
This is impressive looking on the back on our cars.

$5.00

Pennsylvania CDA Badge Holder
Great item to carry your keys and money under your robe. Also good for money 
when traveling; wear inside your blouse.

$2.00

Yellow T-shirt 
Sizes: Large, XLG, XXLG. Very comfortable; nice to be able to identify other 
members from Pennsylvania when traveling.

$20.00

Please send your orders to:
CDA; Margaret P. Novak, State Regent; 1187 Oak Grove Road; Breezewood, PA 15533.

An invoice will be in your package, which will include the shipping.
A Court check (with two (2) signatures) should be written to CDA and sent to:
CDA; Shirley Hall, State Secretary; 901 West 15th Street; Tyrone, PA 16686.

To:

Catholic Daughters of the Americas
Margaret P. Novak, State Regent
1187 Oak Grove Road	
Breezewood, PA  15533

Return Service Requested

www.cdapa.com

God is like ... 

Coke

He’s the  real thing.
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